
                                                        Golden Jubilee School Jalna 

Minutes of PTA executive committee Meeting 

Date: 10.10.2018                                                                  Time: 3:00pm 

Venue: AVC, Golden Jubilee School, Jalna 

The meeting began with the members approving the minutes of the previous meeting and 

with the Principal requesting all members to be on time. 

The fee increase for 2019 to 2021 was taken up and the 15 percent hike in fee was approved 

and accepted by all. 

The Annual day plan and the Sports day plan was discussed and accepted by all. 

Remedial classes and special attention classes were taken up and parents were requested to 

give specific feedback. The Principal requested the parents to discourage sending their wards 

for tuitions. She also requested the parents to spend time with their wards after school and to 

monitor the use of mobiles and internet at home. 

The other matters taken up were, first whether school should discontinue Scouts and Guides 

as suggested by some parents, second should we have an addition foreign  language in school 

and the third being should we allow the students the option of a sixth subject in the 9
th

 to 12
th

 

Class. The final decision would be taken after the 25
th

 of October once feedback was received 

from the PTA representatives after their discussion with other parents. 

English speaking/English as a campus language was then taken up and the ways and means to 

get the students to speak English in School , after much discussion was  left to the decision of 

the teachers and school authority. 

Parents have requested that representatives be allowed to visit the kitchen ,class rooms and 

washrooms with the prior permission from the school authorities ,the Principal was open to 

the same and suggested that a system would be put in place for the above to happen 

productively. 

The parents suggested that Diwali holidays should be scheduled such that after celebrating 

the festival the family can go on a vacation to which the principal said that all holidays would 

need to be taken into consideration looking at the children’s benefit. 

The meeting ended with the Vote of Thanks. 

 

 


